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Appeal from a judgment of the Supreme Court, Erie County (Paul
Wojtaszek, J.), rendered December 18, 2020.  The judgment convicted
defendant, upon a plea of guilty, of criminal possession of a weapon
in the second degree.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed. 

Memorandum:  On appeal from a judgment convicting her, upon her
plea of guilty, of criminal possession of a weapon in the second
degree (Penal Law § 265.03 [3]), defendant contends that her sentence
is unduly harsh and severe.  Even assuming, arguendo, that defendant’s
waiver of the right to appeal is invalid and thus does not preclude
our review of her challenge to the severity of her sentence, we
conclude that the sentence is not unduly harsh or severe.  

Defendant further contends that her sentence should be reduced
pursuant to Penal Law § 60.12, which permits courts to impose
alternative, less severe sentences in certain cases involving
defendants who are victims of domestic violence (see People v Burns,
207 AD3d 646, 648 [2d Dept 2022]).  Assuming, arguendo, that
defendant’s waiver of the right to appeal is invalid or otherwise does
not encompass her contention based on Penal Law § 60.12, we agree with
the People that defendant’s contention is unpreserved for our review
inasmuch as defendant did not ask for discretionary relief under 
section 60.12 in Supreme Court (see People v Trifunovski, 199 AD3d
1344, 1347 [4th Dept 2021], lv denied 38 NY3d 931 [2022]).  In any
event, the statute does not apply because, among other reasons, there
is no indication in the record that “substantial physical, sexual or
psychological abuse . . . was a significant contributing factor to[ ] 
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defendant’s criminal behavior” (§ 60.12 [1]).
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